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Towards the Protection of Consumers in the EU 
Single Market: The Case of Novel Products  
Timely and efficient regulation is essential for any new emerging product category to ensure consumer 
safety as well as fair market conditions. This holds particular significance for products affecting public 
health, such as novel nicotine products. Notably, nicotine pouches have recently gained popularity, 
demonstrating success in encouraging some smokers to transition away from traditional products. While 
nicotine pouches may serve as a valuable harm reduction tool, they also represent a regulatory challenge 
for policymakers across the EU. Swift action is necessary to mitigate potential adverse effects, especially 
concerning youth access to these products. 

 Comparison of regulation of nicotine pouches across the examined EU Member States 
*Nicotine pouches not regulated as a specific category but within the food category.  
** Minimal limit set by the National Tobacco Monopoly through an implementing regulation.  

Czechia Slovakia Germany Austria Poland Sweden

Regulatory category for nicotine pouches created Yes Yes Yes* No No Yes

Ban on under-18 usage in place Yes Yes No No No Yes

Packaging regulation Yes Yes No No No Yes

Display ban / Point of sale advertising regulation No No No No No No

Marketing regulation Yes Yes No No No Yes
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Key elements for regulation of nicotine pouches
The paper seeks to establish not only overarching guiding principles but also specific components that should 
shape the regulatory framework for nicotine pouches. Drawing insights from the analysis of regulatory 
approaches in six diverse EU countries and the expertise of consulted professionals, the authors contend that 
the primary foundation for crafting regulations for nicotine pouches should be assessing the relative harm 
associated with these products, versus continuing to smoke. Simultaneously, a pivotal aspect integral to the 
broader discourse on nicotine pouch regulation is the imperative to prevent youth access. 

Minimization of the largest risks and youth access: Regardless of the relative risk compared to other products, 
a new product is always a risk of attracting previous non-smokers, which could include the underage. This 
situation needs to be addressed with urgency to ensure those aged under 18 do not use these products.  

Taxation proportional to harm: Taxes imposed on nicotine pouches should be proportionate to their relative harm 


